

Pat Vidgen PSM The Electoral Commissioner **GPO Box 1393 BISBANE QLD 4001**

Dear Electoral Commissioner

Via Email Only: ecg@ecg.gld.gov.au

PO Box 1943 Hervey Bay Qld 4655

T 1300 79 49 29 F (07) 4197 4455 E enquiry@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

www.frasercoast.qld.gov.au

RE: 2024 Local Government Elections - Divisional Enrolment Review

As per your letter dated 23 May 2023, I thank you for the opportunity to provide local context to assist the preparation of the draft divisional boundaries.

Fraser Coast Council is broadly satisfied with the current divisional boundaries that underwent a major realignment pre the 2020 election. We note that as division 7 is over quota and division 10 is almost under quota, it our suggestion that as these divisions share a common boundary, that the 2024 realignment moves a number of voters from division 7 to division 10. This will provide the least amount of effect on the community to meet the obligations of the act.

If you have any further questions, please contact]

Yours sincerely

Ken Diehm

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Date: 14/6 /2023

Docs Reference: #4805933